MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD MONDAY 20TH JULY 2015 IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present;

Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Peter White, Sheena Duller, Gary Davies, Gwyneth Davies and PCSO John Evans.
Apologies received from: Cllr’s Nick McNally, Ifan Jones Evans Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record, proposed by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Peter White.

Water Wheel,

The clerk read out the response to Mr Wynne Jones’s last correspondence regarding the water wheel, councillors were happy with the content and asked for it to be sent to Pentir Pumlumon.

Community Garden;

Concerns have been raised about the condition of the fence surrounding the community garden. The garden is the responsibility of the Community Council. However there is an agreement between the community council and Mr and Mrs Lansdon of Glyn Berws that once they have installed their Hydro system on land leased to the community council from Ceredigion County Council, a new fence will be erected. As a temporary measure crowd control barriers will be erected where needed.
With regard to the garden group that asked to use a small section of the garden to grow vegetables, there is no further news.

Correspondence;

Ombudsman,

A copy of the 2014/5 Annual Report was received from the Ombudsman.

A.O.B.

Cllr Gary Davies raised concerns about the speed of vehicles travelling through Ysbyty Ystwyth. It was proposed that we ask PCSO John Evans to find out if a Community Speed Watch can be organised.
There was no other business.

